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Parents and friends of Caragabal Public School, 
 
End of Year Presentation Night 
 
At the P&C last week, it was decided to have an earlier 
start to the Presentation Evening as we have younger 
students who do have early bedtimes. The Presentation 
Evening is on Monday 13

th
 December starting at 4.30. 

 
We love having everyone from the community come and 
support us so please note this change on your calendar. 
 
This is the program at the moment. 
 
4.30  Formal presentation of awards.  
5.30  Concert 
6.30  BBQ Dinner 
 
Everyone is invited and we look forward to seeing you 
there. 
 
Swimming School 
 
Starting Monday 22

nd
 we will be travelling to Quandialla 

pool for our annual swimming scheme. Travel will be by 
bus each day. We will need parents to accompany us on 
Monday, Tuesday and Friday. If you are able to help on 
these days please let us know. Our second week of 
swimming will be the week of the 6

th
 December. 

 
Remembrance Day 
 
This year for Remembrance Day, the students made 
poppies representing the poem “In Flanders Field”. Bailie, 
Sophie and Jack led our short service by the flagpole. 
 

 
 
  

               Playgroup Weekly Events 
 
Tuesday       1.30 – 3.00 Bears Bush Bus  
 
Friday           Mobile Preschool 9.15 – 3.15 
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
Tuesday 16

th
           Music  9-11  

                               2011 Kindergarten Orientation 
                               Garden Activities. Mr Gorman away 
                               Library - Mrs Hetherington  
                               Tracy Clements working with students 
                               On I pod touch. 
 
Wednesday 17

th
      Mrs Forde on class.  

 
Thursday   18

th
       Mrs Armstrong away 

                               Mrs Hetherington on class.  
                               Planning for 2011 Country Areas Program                

- Leah Martin consultant visiting. 
Friday 19

th
             

 
Monday 22

nd
          School Swimming School Starts 

                               Active After School   
 
December 
 
Monday 13

th
           Presentation Evening 4.30 

 
Tuesday 14

th
          Big Day Out – travel to Woodstock 

 
Wednesday 15

th
     Last day for students 

 

 
Assembly Awards 
 
Last week we did not include the picture of the assembly 
award winners.  
 

                           
 
Have a great week,  
Regards,  
Judy, Lyn, John, Hollie, Jenny, Sue and Carol 

mailto:caragabal-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Thought For the Week: 
  

“I expect to pass through life but once.  If, therefore, 
there is any kindness I can show, or any good that I can 
do to any fellow being, let me do it now, for I shall not 

pass this way again.” William Penn 
 

****************************************************************** 

 

Caragabal Country Golf Club: 

 

 
 
 
DIRECTOR’S MEETING:  
 

The next Director’s Meeting will be held on 
Wednesday 8th December 2010 commencing at 
8.00pm at the Club House. 
 
MEMBERSHIP FEES: 
 
Membership fees for the 2010/2011 season are now 
due and payable. 
$100 – registered players of golf and bowls 
$50   - social members 
$10   - junior members 
Please pay at the Club or send to the Treasurer – Peter 
Toole. 
Thank you to those people who have already paid. 
 
 
DUTY ROSTER: 
 
Sunday : 21/11/10:  G Halls, A Taylor, L McDonald                                   
 
 

 
 
BOWLS: 
 
Social Bowls will commence at 3.00pm each Sunday. .  
We look forward to your company again next week. 
 
******************************************** 

drum muster 
 

Apologies for the postponement.  

Sometime early in 2011 will be the 

new date.  

 

 

 ******************************************************************** 

 
Book Club 

Issue 8 2010   
Is due back at school on or before  

Friday 26/11/2010 

 

 



 
 

Caragabal Post Agency: 

 

Hours: Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

10.00 -1.00 and 2.090 – 5.00. 

 

 
 

Stamps, post packs and parcel posting is available at the 
P O Agency Caragabal. 

 
Mail must be posted before 10.30am Monday, Wednesday 

and Friday for it to leave on the same day. 

 

 

Recipe for the Week: 
 

This week the recipe is for “Healthy 

Hamburgers”. The children had them for 

tuck shop today and were very popular. 

 

  
 
 

 

Quandialla Health Centre: 

 

 
 

Visits by Dr McGee -2010 
 

Wednesday       10/11/2010 
Wednesday       08/12/2010 

 

 

Royal Hotel News: 
 
 

** Meat tray raffle: winner:  Polly & Kelly 
 
** Counter meals are available Saturday night 
from 6 to 9pm in conjunction with normal 
takeaways.  
 

 
** Café Hours:   7.00pm – 8.00pm – Wednesday  
                           6.30pm – 9.00pm – Friday &   
                                                    Saturday                                                                                             
                           

 
 
 

 

** Coffee Shop:  NOW OPEN and serving freshly 
ground and brewed coffee to drink in or take away.  
 
 

 
 

 
** Harvest Hours:  During the harvest period the 
Hotel will be open for lunches, morning and 
afternoon tea, cool drinks etc.  Melissa will be only 
to pleased to pack your food needs for the day. 
 
 
** Second hand Books:  A selection of second-
hand books are available for borrowing at the hotel. 
If you choose to make a gold coin donation on 
borrowing, the proceeds would go to the next fund 
raising activity in the local district.  There are both 
children’s and adult books to browse.  

 
We look forward to seeing you at the Pub 

 
Grant & Melissa 

 
 

 
 



 
 

Crop Competition: 

 

 
 

The 2010 crop competition judging took place last 
Thursday, 11th November. 

 
The winning crop was grown by Ian Eastaway, Bill 

Davies was second and Gus Taylor a very close third. 
 

Congratulations to all the winners and thank you 
everyone for your support.  Without entries there can 

be no competition! 
 

************************************************************* 
 

Carols and Santa: 

 

 
 

Caragabal - Median Strip 
 

Friday 17th December 
6.00pm start 

Drinks and lollies for the 
kids. 

 
Santa will be there!! 

 
Do You Need Your Fridge/Freezer Seals 

Replaced? 
 

 
 

John Hobson comes from Young and will be making a trip to 
Caragabal/Quandialla area to replace seals on fridges and 

freezers when he has enough jobs in the area.  
If you would like your seals replaced or need your air 

conditioner serviced please phone John with the details, ie; 
the brand name of your appliance and the measurement 

around the door for fridges and freezers. 
 

John Hobson Air Conditioning &  Refrigeration  
63 824 806 

 
************************************************************************************ 

 

MARKET DAY 

 

BRIBBAREE BOWLING CLUB 

 

SATURDAY 27/11/2010 AT 11.00AM 

 

STALLS 

LUNCH SUPPLIED AT A MODEST PRICE 

GOLD COIN ENTRY - LUCKY DOOR 

PRIZE 

 

  

 

 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION PHONE 

DIANNE 0428739425 

KATHY 0422256574 

 
 



 

Healthy Hamburgers: 
 

Ingredients: 

350g lean minced beef 

1 large carrot, grated 

1 medium zucchini, grated 

1 large green apple, grated 

3 slices wholemeal bread, crumbed 

2 tablespoons parsley, chopped 

1 teaspoon mixed dried herbs 

1 egg, beaten1 tablespoon olive oil 

 

 

To Assemble; 

1 large onion, sliced 

6 hamburger buns 

2 tablespoons grainy mustard 

2 tomatoes, sliced 

6 small lettuce leaves 

6 slices canned beetroot. 

 

 

Cooking Method: 

Combine beef, carrot, zucchini, apple, breadcrumbs, parsley, herbs and egg. 

Form into 6 patties.  Grill or barbecue, using a moderate heat, for about 5 to 6 minutes each side. 

While hamburgers are cooking, heat oil and cook onion, stirring several times. 

Split and toast the buns.  Spread top half with mustard. 

Assemble burgers by placing a lettuce leaf on one half of each hamburger bun, adding a burger 

patty, onions, sliced tomatoes and beetroot. 

Top with remaining half of bun. 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

COUNCIL NEWS 08/11/2010 

 

Council’s Mayor Clr Maurice Simpson attended the Police Accountability and Community Team 

(PACT) meeting at the Boorowa Council Chambers on November 3 and reported that the good news is 
that the crime rate in Grenfell and surrounding villages remains very low and the position of the Sergeant 

of Police in Grenfell will be advertised in due course. 

However, the crime rate in larger regional towns is much higher which is resulting in an ever increasing 
reallocation of local Police resources to do duty in these regional towns. 

In one sense, we and the State Government are very fortunate that we have a low crime rate and it does 

make sense that the resources are allocated where they are needed.  However, similar to the situation with 
the doctors the answer appears to be that we need more police trained and allocated to rural and regional 

areas to assist the police who are doing a tremendous job in very difficult circumstances. 

Tenders for the operation of the Grenfell Waste Depot were considered by Council at its October Council 

meeting with the current operators of the tip Carrion Enterprises being the successful tenderer. 

There has certainly been a vast improvement in the tip operations over the last twelve months since 
Carrion Enterprises have been operating the tip.  Prior to the tip being manned one of Councils biggest 

problems was the dumping of waste and materials such as tyres at the tip from people outside the shire.  

Their Council most probably already had their tip locked and were charging for this waste disposal.  With 
the tip being manned this problem has now been eradicated. 

Carrion Enterprises have a number of proposals they plan to implement to further improve the tip 

operations and we wish them well in their endeavours. 

Councils Director of Engineering Mr Bill Twohill reported to the October Council Meeting that a work 

order to the value of $895,797 has been received from the RTA for rehabilitation works on the Newell 

Highway (SH17). 

The work is currently in progress and is estimated to take approximately six weeks to complete.  This 
project and the fact we have had a very wet winter will see the need for the Director to allocate his 

resources in an efficient and cost effective manner to ensure Councils works programme is also 

completed. 

There has been a lot of work go into the accreditation process to receive a work order of this magnitude 
and full credit to the Engineering Department who have perservered through some tough times to achieve 

a result like this. 

In regard to Councils works program Councils slashing crew and gardening staff have been kept very 

busy with the problem of exhorbitant grass growth  emanating from the wet winter.  While Councils 
resources are limited we are certainly doing everything we can to control the growth.  Other future works 

in the program include: 

 Maintenance Grading/Gravelling various shire roads prior to harvest 

 Linemarking and erection of signs at the recently completed MR398/Holy Camp Road 

intersection 

 Grass slashing 

 Erection of a fence around the Vaughan Park playground equipment 

 Complete the linemarking and beautification at the Grenfell Railway Station. 

The Art Gallery Exhibition “Colour of our Country” is in progress featuring three Sydney Artists – David 

Milliss, Teri Hiley and Colina Grant as well as various pieces by local sculptors Kathleen McCue and 

Len Wallace.  Similar to previous exhibitions this exhibition is of a very high standard and well worth a 

visit to the Art Gallery to see. 

The film “Robin Hood” was shown at the Grenfell Cinema on Friday 5 November with approximately 
twenty (20) people attending. 

The next film to be shown is “Dear John” on Friday 19 November.  For further details please see the 

advertisement in today’s Council News. 

Another reminder that landowners who identify any locust activity on their properties are requested to 

report it immediately to their local LHPA.  Further information is available on the LHPA website 
www.lhpa.org.au  

 

 

http://www.lhpa.org.au/


Meeting Dates 
 

12 November - Recycling Collection (eastern run) 
15  November - Recycling Collection (western run) 

18 November - Ordinary Council Meeting, 5.00 pm 

26 November - Sale of Land for unpaid rates, Community Hub, 10.30 am. 

 

Street Stall 

 

Thursday 11 November Childflight 

12/13 November St Joseph’s Parents & Friends Association 

 

 

Advertisements 

GRENFELL CINEMA 

 

Residents are hereby advised that the next film at the Grenfell Cinema will be shown as 

below: 

 

              “Dear John” - Friday 19 November 2010 at 2.00 pm 

    

Tickets are available from Louisa’s Locker with prices detailed below:- 

 

 $20 Family  $8 Single 

 $5 Pensioners  $5 Children (12 yrs) 

 

As there are limited tickets available residents are encouraged to book early. 

 

 

 

 

AUTHORISATION 
 

All notices in this insert authorised by 

 

GLENN CARROLL 

ACTING GENERAL MANAGER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

For Sale  

 

 

 

 

 

Off Road 

Camping 

Trailer  
Has full annexe, new tyres, rego til May 2011. 

Sleeps 4 - Beds drop down off the side of trailer.  Central wardrobe up front 

with bed either side.  Kitchen swings out on tailgate with plenty of pantry space 

above kitchen & under floor.  2 burner bas stove needs attention or replacement. 

2x 20L water storage – plus under floor water tank, 2 x 4.5kg gas bottles, 3 

lockable storage boxes with one set up for a 12v battery to run lighting. Quick 

& easy to set up. 

$3600 neg 

Contact: Ian & Wanda Taylor 63475254 

 

 

 

Also For Sale 
2 x Room Air conditioners on wheels.  NOT water coolers  $200each 

1 x Waffle Maker (New)  $40 

1 x Deep Fryer (New) $50 

1 x Fan Heater $20 

3 x Fans $15 each 

1 x Humidifier $40 

Most of the above appliances have European plugs however adapters will be 

supplied. 

Contact: Ian & Wanda Taylor 63475254 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

FREE 

“HEALTHY LIFESTYLE 

FITNESS & NUTRITION FORUM”,  

at 

 Caragabal 
 

 
 

Date: Friday, 26
th

 November 2010 

Venue: Caragabal Golf Club 

Time: 9.30am – 11.30am 

Speakers Include: Dietitian, Community Nurse & Exercise 

Physiologist 

 

Come along and learn about healthy food choices, your 

fitness level, how to get kids to eat vegetables, how to lose 

weight, healthy lunch box ideas and much more. 

Free give aways, lucky door prizes, recipes and handouts.  

 

 
Please RSVP to: Grenfell Community Health by 15/11/2010 on 

 

6349 1777 

An initiative of The Rural Primary Health Programme. 

 



 

                                        

 

                      WE THANK OUR SPONSORS FOR THEIR SUPPORT 

 

 

 

 

 
 

MIDWESTERN HIGHWAY 

CARAGABAL NSW 2810 

 

PHONE 0263475270 

 

 
 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

CONTRACT HARVESTING WANTED 

PHONE BRUCE: mobile 0458 563 624 or phone/fax 03 55 977 507 

 

JD 9750 30 foot Front and Canola p/up Autosteer 

Truck available NSW & VIC 



OWNER OPERATOR 

ROYAL HOTEL CARAGABAL 
 

 

 
 

Phone: 63 475 336 
Hosts:  Grant & Melissa Davey 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

                                  
 

      Growing            NSW                           Member Service Centre:  1300 794 000 

the Business  Farmers      Regional Service Manager: Hannah Williams: 68523569 

  of farming.    ASSOCIATION           Peter Toole:   Chairman     63475252 

                                                               James Clifton: Secretary/Treasurer   63476254 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Craft Group meets @ Caragabal on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month from 9.15am – 3pm. 

Other times by arrangement.  BYO lunch & machine. 

We can work on samples & techniques or you can bring your own project. 

 

Workshops are available and will be advertised in the School Newsletter when dates are available. 

Quilts can be made to order – a great gift idea. 

 

Quilting Service Available: Stippling $3.50 per sq foot;  Freehand Meandering $3.75 per 

sq foot;  Edge to Edge Pattern $4.00 per sq foot;  Binding Service  $15 minimum;  Can-Quilt 

hire $15 per hour  (min $50 per Quilt) 

 

Printable fabric now available. Fabrics, Threads, Wadding & Backing available 
 

Contact Wanda Taylor 63475254 

iwejtn@webshield.net.au 

mailto:iwejtn@webshield.net.au


 


